Subject: Brown Quarry Expansion Revised Reclamation Plan

From: William Verick < wverick@igc.org>

Date: 4/24/2019, 4:33 PM

**To:** "Werner, Steve" <SWerner@co.humboldt.ca.us>, "Wheeler, Michael" <mwheeler@co.humboldt.ca.us>, "Ford, John" <jford@co.humboldt.ca.us>

Dear Mr. Werner:

With regard to the proposed expansion of the Brown Quarry, I have reviewed the revised Reclamation and Mining Plan that addresses the slope stability issue my clients raised, mitigating them by revising the slopes to 1.5:1 and incorporating a dewatering Plan as recommended by the third party reviewing geologist. It is my understanding that these changes will be incorporated into the proposed project as mitigations and the "further mitigated project" reflecting these changes will be put before the Board of Supervisors for approval. Pursuant to my agreement with Mr. Ford and Mr. Brown, and provided the proposed before the Board of Supervisors reflects these changes, I agree that neither I,nor my clients, will not oppose such a resolution when it comes before the Board of Supervisors for approval, and will not file an action in the Superior Court to overturn the Board of Supervisors' approval of that further mitigated project.

You agreed to inquire whether the county will refund the appeal fees I paid on behalf of my clients. I would appreciate getting my money back.

Cordially, William Verick